COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 20TH JANUARY 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Tuesday 20th January 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Paul Key
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

                                               Assistant Clerk to the Council




Environment Officer

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke





Councillor James Plastow





Councillor John Ridley

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Pearl Banyard
Councillor Cynthia Isherwood

Councillor Roger Plastow
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. P. Key that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 16th December 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chairman advised the Committee that he had attended a meeting at the Trinity Arts Centre and Councillors are encouraged to sign a local petition to keep it open if they feel they can do.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised Councillors that the grant funding from Groundwork Lincolnshire for equipment at Aisby Walk is now £35,000 along side the £5,000 the Council has put in the precept for 2009 / 2010. The equipment will be installed in April.
The Clerk also advised that he had met with Shaw Trust at Richmond Park and they only wish to retain one office. He had also inspected the building and it looks structurally sound but will be getting an independent survey carried out.
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7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
The Environment Officer advised the Committee that the work on the path from Pingle Hill to Enderby Crescent is currently on hold until the can find a way to transport the stone in to do it, as they wanted to transport lorry loads of stone through the Cemetery every day for 2 weeks which can not be done with the size of the lorries.
8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

            Item 7
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson to accept the quotation from GGC Tree Care for £2,400 to tidy up the trees on Levellings.
The meeting concluded at 7:25pm

Chairman
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